
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:

Location:

Members:

Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton

Tuesday September 15, 2015 at 6:00 pm

Hall of Fame Room, City Hall 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589

Sid Boersma, Paul Lawrence, Tom Majewski - Chair , Tom Selsor, Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications :
2. Reports: Activity, Street Opening, Yardwaste

Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Update –Request from Stoughton Trailers to Install Street Light in Franklin St Parking

Lot
Item # NEW BUSINESS

4 Approve Minutes of August 18, 2015
5 Discussion on Veterans Park Tennis Court Project
6 Discussion on Pedestrian Safety in Downtown District
7 Discuss Adams Outdoor Advertising Billboard
8 Future Agenda Items:

ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,
Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk Lana Kropf, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times, Keith Wise, Stoughton Trailers KEITHW@stoughtontrailers.com ,

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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Activity Report
Street & Parks Department


August 2015


The Washington Street and Fifth Street Reconstruction Project continues to move along.
Completion is scheduled for the end of September. The contractor has also started the
South Alley Project (between Division St & Forrest St).


It has been very busy at the Streets and Parks Departments with summer projects
wrapping up and fall activities just around the corner. Some of the major highlights
include;


 Street crews continue to grind out tree stumps and fill with dirt, grass seed and
straw matting. Replacement trees in some of these locations will be completed
this fall or next spring.


 Street crews have finished spray patching streets throughout the city. Crews first
focused on West Main Street (Van Buren St to Hoel Ave) and now have
completed spray patching the city.


 Yard waste site has been slowed down this month with the lack of rain. For the
year, 905 (42 new permits for August) permits have been sold to city residents
and 141 (5 new permits for July) permits issued to Dunkirk Township resident.


 Letters have been sent out to residents who have placed brush in the street. The
city provides no curbside brush collection again until October. If you see any
neighbors or friends, please let them know. Brush can be taken to the yard waste
site at 1051 Collins Road.


 Stormwater inlets were cleaned after a couple major rainfall events. Crews also
took advantage of dry weather to mow greenways and detention ponds in areas
that are normally wet ground.


 Street crews are near completion of street painting. Crews paint crosswalks,
centerlines, parking stalls, curbs, and the other pavement markings that assist with
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turning. To help raise awareness to pedestrian crossings on W. Main Street,
crews have painted additional pavement markings near the crosswalks.


 Contractors completed painting the traffic signal poles, trombone arms, and
control cabinets. The newly painted poles look just brand new again.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees
and signs, processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage,
computerizing employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it
is available for daily tasks. Fleet Manager will soon be changing equipment over
for fall activities. Fleet Manager has also been working on EMS, Police, and Fire
Fleet performing preventive maintenance.


 The Parks Department continues to keep very busy with daily park cleanup,
diamond prep, shelter cleaning, mowing and trimming parks and city properties,
playground inspections and repairs, and trail maintenance. The season has ended
at Troll Beach, so crews have completed removing the playground devices in
pond and will be getting the pool ready for the winterized for the season.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, check
flags downtown, monitor water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety
inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).


School is back in session, so please slow down in school zones.


Respectfully Submitted,


Karl D. Manthe


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent







2015 Street Opening Permits


# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid Date Paid
Contact Phone


Reason For Opening Date Closed Status #


1 Hults Rd @ Hwy 51 Jackson 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


2 Alley Project - Forrest & S Main 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


3 Fifth St @ Washington St 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


4 Forrest St @ Washington 1/19/15 A T & T 50.00$ Chinmoy Ray 252-2448 test holing 1/19/15 1


5 Page St N 2101 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


6 Page St N 2109 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


7 Page St N 2117 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 1


8 Page St N 2125 1/15/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/15/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/15/15 3


9 Main St E 508 1/6/15 Sto Util 50.00$ repair leaking service 1/6/15 1


10 Page St N 2106 1/12/15 Fox & Sons 50.00$ 1/15/15 Fox & Sons 395-4392 water service 1/30/15 3


11 Page St N 2126 1/12/15 Fox & Sons 50.00$ 1/15/15 Fox & Sons 395-4392 water service 1/30/15 3


12 Main St W 301 1/27/15 Alliant 50.00$ 1/21/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 retire gas service 4/15/15 1


13 McKinley St E 148 1/23/15 Sto Util 100.00$ water main break 1/23/15 2


14 Page St N 2025 2/24/15 Alliant 50.00$ 5/19/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 4/30/15 1


15 Chicago St E, 116 2/19/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 877-7430 water main break 2/20/15 2


16 Williams Dr 3/15/15 A T & T Brian Scholz 282-6899 underground a t & t lines 10/15/15


17 Jefferson St W to Taylor Ln 3/15/15 A T & T Brian Scholz 282-6899 underground a t & t lines 7/30/15


18 Giles St 1208 3/13/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair water main 3/13/15 2


19 Washington St E, 310 3/25/15 Charter 50.00$ 3/25/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" bore under 4th St 5/1/15


20 Johnson St 316 3/24/15 Sto Util 50.00$ Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 water service leak 3/24/15 1


21 Hilldale Ln 725 Alliant 50.00$ 4/16/15 Ivy Jacus 877-1642 install gas 5/25/15 1


22 Forrest St & Washington St, Einter 5/18/15 A T & T Chinmoy Ray 252-2385 relocate underground facilities 6/28/15 5


23 Hilldale Ln 609 4/13/15 Alliant 50.00$ 4/16/15 Ivy Jacus 877-1642 install gas service 6/13/15 5


24 Page St N 324 4/12/15 Tarrant Plumb 50.00$ 4/14/15 Tarrant Plumb 213-3993 water main break 4/12/15 3


25 Hilldale Ln 2225 4/17/15 Alliant Ivy Jacus 877-1642 install gas service 6/17/15


26 Academy St, S 301 4/27/15 Haugen Exc. 400.00$ 4/22/15 Ken Haugen 205-0238 replace sewer lateral & Main 5/1/15 1


27 US Hwy 51 & Jackson St 5/4/15 Alliant Steve Schuett 877-1650 gas main @ Kettle Park W 7/30/15


28 Nygaard St (northside) 720 5/1/15 T N Hughes Rick Wienger 328-4215 hwy to rd uitility ext. 5/31/15


29 US Hwy 51 & Jackson St 5/1/15 T N Hughes Rick Wienger 328-4215 hwy to rd uitility ext. 5/31/15


30 Hults Rd 6/1/15 T N Hughes Rick Wienger 328-4215 hwy to rd uitility ext. 6/30/15


31 Greig Trail 318-322 5/18/15 Sto Util MTE 873-3379 checking depth of water main 5/22/15


1=OK, 2=Sawcut, 3=Terrace, 4=Other, 5=Not Completed







2015 Street Opening Permits


# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid Date Paid
Contact Phone


Reason For Opening Date Closed Status #


32 Hwy 51 1300 5/22/15 A T & T Lisa Gunlach 252-2432 placing fiber to Walmart 6/22/15


33 Page St N 2133 6/8/15 Alliant 50.00$ 5/19/15 Steve Schuett 877-1650 install gas 10/30/15


34 Lincoln Ave 2208 5/26/15 R G Huston 400.00$ 5/20/15 Derrick Rice 255-9223 terminate existing water services 5/29/15


35 Hults Rd & Jackson St inter 5/27/15 A T & T Carol Anasou 252-2385 expose A T & T duct 6/5/15


36 Hwy 51 1411 6/9/15 A T & T Buffy Westrich 252-2444 placenew fiber cable 8/15/15


37 Prairie St, S 131 5/27/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Service Leak 5/27/15


38 Prospect St, W 340 6/9/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Service Leak 6/9/15


39 Prospect & Grant inter 6/10/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 Replace water valve 6/10/15


40 Division St 6/17/15 Iverson Const N/C John Schnell 839-1579 utility work 9/18/15


41 Fifth St 6/17/15 Iverson Const N/C John Schnell 839-1579 utility work 9/18/15


42 Washington St 6/17/15 Iverson Const N/C John Schnell 839-1579 utility work 9/18/15


43 Industrial Dr 430 7/27/15 A T & T Lisa Gunlach 252-2432 place fiber optic cable 9/1/15


44 Lynn St at Ridge St 7/23/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/30/15


45 Hillside St at Ridge St 7/23/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/30/15


46 Giles St at Lynn St 7/23/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/30/15


47 South St E at S Sixth St 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15


48 South St E at S Seventh St 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15


49 South St E @ Cty Rd N & Dunkirk Ave 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15


50 Dunkirk Ave at Garden Ave 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15


51 North St at S Fourth St 7/27/15 Charter 50.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15


52 North St at S Fifth St 7/27/15 Charter 100.00$ 7/23/15 David Moldenhauer 206-0494 2" directional bore 8/27/15


53 Main St, W 301 8/6/15 Fuller Exc. 100.00$ 8/4/15 Brad Fuller 873-7098 shut off water / sewer 8/6/15


54 North St & 4th St 8/18/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair broken valve 8/18/15


55 Fifth St, S 409 8/20/15 Pertzborn 100.00$ 8/24/15 Pertzborn Plum 256-3900 replace sewer lateral 8/20/15


56 Mandt Parkway 8/26/15 Sto Util Scott Gunsolus 873-3379 repair sewer 8/26/15


57 South St 8/27/15 Sto Util 100.00$ Scott Gunsolus 877-7421 repair manhole 8/27/15


58 South St, E 616 9/9/15 G Fox & Son 125.00$ 9/8/15 Bill Fox 774-0883 sewer break 9/915







2015 August Yard Waste Report


August


Day of Week Users


Tues. 299


Thurs. 276


Sat. 477


Total: 1052


August


Day of Week # Bags


Tues. 1127


Thurs 1142


Sat 982


Total: 3251








From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Wednesday, September 09, 2015 7:15 AM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Public Works Committee Agenda
Attachments: Public Works Committee 9-15-2015 - Franklin Street Light.docx


Vickie,


For Public Works Committee packet – Franklin Street Parking Lot Lighting


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Sent: Tuesday, September 08, 2015 1:24 PM
To: Karl Manthe
Subject: Public Works Committee Agenda


Currently I don’t have any items for the agenda. I have attached a response memo for the Franklin
Street light item. I recommend that the materials provided for the August meeting on this item be
included again as well.


Let me know if you have any additional questions.


Rodney Scheel
City of Stoughton
Director of Planning & Development
608.873.6619
rjscheel@ci.stoughton.wi.us







CITY OF STOUGHTON
DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873


Date: September 8, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Subject: Photometric Plan for Parking Lot on Franklin Street


I understand that the Committee requested that Planning Department Staff create a photometric
plan for the Franklin Street Parking Lot. Unfortunately, we do not have the software tools to
complete the plan as requested. As previously provided
meeting, I provided an interpretation of the
that the Utilities were planning to install in the parking lot. Superintendent Manthe subsequently
conducted field measurements to conf
meet code requirements.


If a complete photometric plan is necessary, a lighting designer will need to be hired to complete
this design.


If you have any questions, please contact me.


CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


September 8, 2015
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Date: August 6, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe


Subject: Request for Street Light Franklin Street Parking Lot


As requested by the Public Works Committee at the July 21, 2015 meeting, staff has obtained
information on the proposed light fixture for candlelight photometric coverage and has invited
residents who are within 300 feet of the proposed area for comments.


The parking lot does have enough space for a street light as it meets the requirements from
the materials received by Stoughton Utilities, which states that if the light fixture is installed at
20 feet, it needs to be 85 feet from any adjacent property lines.


The area to the south of the parking lot is mostly wooded, and would properly not affect these
properties as much as the properties to the west. The city has a stormwater retention pond to
the east of the parking lot.


There is currently a street light in the parking lot along Franklin Street (west end of parking lot).


Please let me know if you have any questions.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us




































Public Works Committee
Tuesday, August 18, 2015 @ 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room @ City Hall – 381 E Main St


Members Present: Alderpersons Tom Majewski, Tom Selsor, Paul Lawrence, Sid Boersma and
Mayor Olson


Absent & Excused:


Staff: Planning & Development Director Rodney Scheel, Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, and
Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl


Guests: Kathleen Johnson, Charles Vervoot, Stephen Lawrence ad Kevan Bard


Call to Order: Majewski called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm


1) Communications: Manthe stated that city staff is working with the school on a detour map
of the construction area for buses and parents to know what to do when school starts.


2) Activity Reports: Manthe reported that the seasonal help will be leaving in the next couple
of weeks and:


 Street crews continue to grind out tree stumps and fill with dirt, grass seed and straw
matting. Replacement trees in some of these locations will be completed this fall or next
spring.


 Street crews have been out spray patching streets throughout the city. Crews first focused
on West Main Street (Van Buren St to Hoel Ave) and now have moved onto other streets
throughout the city.


 Yard waste site has been very busy this year with plenty of rain and sunshine to help grass
grow. For the year, 862 (85 new permits for July) permits have been sold to city residents
and 135 (12 new permits for July) permits issued to Dunkirk Township resident.


 Like I had mentioned last month, still seeing residents placing brush out for collection. The
city provides no curbside brush collection again until October. If you see any neighbors or
friends, please let them know. Brush can be taken to the yard waste site at 1051 Collins
Road.


 Street Department has new maintenance plan for retention, detention ponds and
greenways in the city. With the new plan, you will see buffers of grass left around the
ponds to help filter sediment and nutrients from entering ponds and water ways. Some
areas will also see reduced mowing schedule. Crews will still monitor ponds and greenways
after large rain events for debris or washouts.


 Street crews started street painting the last week of July. Crews will paint crosswalks,
centerlines, parking stalls, curbs, and the other pavement markings that assist with turning.
Painting normally takes about 2 weeks if the weather cooperates.


 Contractors have started painting the traffic signal poles, trombone arms, and control
cabinets. The poles had faded to the point that some poles were white in color. Poles are
being painted federal highway green.


 Street crews completed the monthly city wide street sweeping. Crews also continue to
sweep downtown corridor and arterial streets every Friday mornings during summer
months.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and signs,
processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage, computerizing
employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.


 Supervisors have been working on 2016 budget items, construction projects and
inspections, and 5 year street construction and preventive maintenance schedule for CIP.







 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is available
for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has also been working on EMS, Police, and Fire Fleet
performing preventive maintenance.


 The Parks Department is in full swing and has been performing these daily tasks; park
cleanup, diamond prep and improvements, shelter cleaning, mowing and trimming parks
and city properties, playground inspections and repairs, placed manufactured wood chips in
playground areas, trail maintenance, and Troll Beach maintenance.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels downtown
and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, check flags downtown,
monitor water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers,
eye wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).


Old Business:


3) Update – Request from Stoughton Trailers to Install Street Light – Franklin St Parking
Lot: Manthe received emails from a couple of residents with comments for and against the
lighting being placed in the lot.


Majewski stated that this is a residential area and doesn’t want to see it flooded with lighting -
but just enough to be efficient. Manthe stated the light height would be around 20 ft and shine
85 ft from the property line. Questions asked: 1) who was paying for the cost of installation, 2)
do any the residents in the neighborhood utilize the parking lot and are there safety concerns.


A resident, Kathleen Johnson, stated the lighting is quite bright at night in the area especially
in the winter when the trees are bare. Ms Johnson stated that Nelson St was actually darker
and was more concerned with that path of travel. If the light is installed in parking lot, could
the light be projected down and be a softer light.


Lawrence stated that new commercial building now needs to submit a light plan for their
project and perhaps a light plan could be developed in this situation. Mayor Olson stated that
this is called photometric’s and the Planning Director Rodney Scheel should be contacted to
assist in developing a plan.


Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Boersma to recommend Planning Department staff
develop a photometric lighting plan for the Franklin St Parking Lot. Motion carried 5-0
with the Mayor voting yes.


4) Stormwater Maintenance Plan for Eastwood Development Retention Pond: Manthe
stated that Mayor and himself met with the Eastwood Condo Association and developed a
plan for the Eastwood Retention Pond.


Manthe also stated that the following maintenance was addressed – 1) cattails were removed
by a private company which the City paid for its services, 2) the Cutrine chemical were not
applied, 3) a mowing maintenance plan was put in place with additional mowing only upon
request, 4) other routine maintenance will be followed per the Maintenance Plan for Retention
Ponds & Greenways.


The Condo Assc. is reviewing muck removal contractors and will make the plans to hire a
contractor to vacuum the sediment. The companies would like to be able to dump the
sediment close to the site and there is limited space that the city owns otherwise the costs
increase significantly to haul the muck away. There will be a discussion with a private land
owner near the pond to get permission to dump or see if there is property in the near area to
haul away and find out what the hauling costs would be. This will be brought back to the
committee.







New Business:


5) Approve July 21, 2015 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Lawrence seconded by Boersma to
approve minutes. Motion carried 5-0. (Mayor voting yes)


6) Request from Stoughton Community Farmers Market to Relocate to an Alternate
Location: Kevan Bard discussed the site conflict and why the Market was requesting an
alternative space if necessary. A site proposed was Water St (north of main) – of course all
businesses would have to be contacted and agree. The current conflict is a onetime issue with
road construction near the location. Having several locations will help if there are
unforeseeable conflicts - of course the closer to downtown on Main Street will be the most
desirable location. Bard also discussed the request from the SCFM board members to seek a
multi-year agreement. A longer agreement is a good selling point to get more people to
participate in the market.


The committee feels that the market has not been in place long enough to make a decision on
a longer term commitment and would like the SCFM to come with a specific proposal to review
then revisit this issue after the market closes this year to evaluate what worked and what didn’t
work for them.


7) Recommendation and Approval to Increase Street Opening Permit Fees: Manthe stated
that costs and materials involved with the street work have increased and is requesting a slight
increase of $25.00 if work is done is the road. Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to
recommend to the Common Council to approve the $25.00 increase of the Street
Opening Permit Fees. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor voting yes.


8) Recommendation and Approval to Start Charging Fees for E-Waste: Manthe stated that
John’s Disposal, effective immediately, is charging a fee to dispose of the electronics. Manthe
reviewed the amount of electronics the street department had received and dumped. Manthe
calculated that a $10.00 fee per TV or Computer would cover the fees the city is being
charged. Other communities and businesses already have had fees in place for years and
these dumpster remaining in the city resolves residents having to drive a great distant to
dispose of and John’s charges the same amount to pick up at a residence if called.


Majewski stated that he was concerned that people will start dumping everywhere and stated
that people leave a lot of junk out on the public property near Petesville. Manthe stated that
residents sometimes use bulk pick up incorrectly and those people are notified.


Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to recommended to Common Council to
approve charging a fee of $10.00 to dispose of TV’s & Computers at the Street
Department. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor voting yes.


9) Review Stream Bank Maintenance Policy and Update of Current Maintenance Status:


There is no management plan for river bank vegetation.


10) Discussion on Land Programming of Public Land near the Yahara River:
Majewski has concerns with the Street Department storing spoil piles on land along and near
the Yahara River and that the programming of said land should be considered for recreational
or conservation purposes specifically….







Majewski would like to consider having the cemetery property used to support outdoor
recreation activities such as parking for the fishing pier and dam area, picnic area or open
space. There is also the concern of vehicle traffic on parkland.


Lawrence let the meeting at 7:15 pm


11) Discussion on Use of Native Vegetation on Public (Greenways, Right-of-Ways,
Detention/Retention Ponds, Drainage Ways, etc.) Majewski believes the City should
consider turning city open spaces along waterways, greenspace not used as parkland and
along trails be converted to conservation type management by the use of native plantings to
be guided by appropriate consultants. Majewski suggested that the City contact Naturally
Stoughton to gauge interest in participating thru adoption of an area….


12) Future Agenda Items: Ordinance for Retention/Detention Ponds, Franklin St Parking Lot


Moved by Selsor seconded by Boersma to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 pm. Motion
carried 5-0. Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, Admin. Asst 8/19/15








Date: September 10, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe


Subject: Veterans Park Tennis Court Project


There has been a request to review the construction project of the tennis court including the
fence height at Veterans Park. I am providing a timeline and summary of the project.


2013
 The tennis court was placed in the CIP and was temporary scheduled to be removed


during the CIP process because it appeared there wasn’t much tennis being played at
this court.


 After further review on the activity at this tennis court, it was decided to place an overlay
mat down on the existing court (just like the East Park Tennis Court Rehab Project).
City funding and a local grant would provide funding for the project. The overlay project
did not include any fence work.


 The contractor was working on the East Park Tennis Court Project prior to this project
and did not have time to do this project in the fall and it was scheduled to be completed
in 2014 with the overlay matting.


2014
 In the spring of 2014, the contractor comes back to the city and lets us know that they


cannot do the overlay matting over the current surface to be able to guarantee the
project. It was estimated that about 2/3 of the surface would have to be replaced prior
to placing mat down. (need a pretty level surface to place matting down)


 At this time we decided to get estimates to remove all the blacktop and completely re-
build the tennis court versus repair 2/3 of the surface and apply overlay matting.


 It was decided to completely re-build the tennis court to provide the longevity and
provide a better end product.


 The Parks Department with assistance from the Street Department started removing the
old asphalt blacktop and prepared the base for new asphalt. To be able to do this, the
south end of the fence had to be removed to get equipment into the tennis court. At
this time, we noticed that all the fencing on the 50 plus year old fence was in bad
shape and it would need to be removed and replaced as part of the project.


 The construction took some time as both the Streets & Parks Department had other
daily responsibilities to perform along with some rainy weather that delayed the project
at times.
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 During construction, we noticed that the old tennis court had drainage problems and
decided this would be the best time to address those concerns. So during the
construction phase, we install drainage pipes underneath the base to assist with
getting water off the court. We also planned on putting a slight slope on the surface to
prevent water ponds.


 With the tennis court base pretty much completed by the end of 2014. While discussing
the pavement scheduled with the asphalt contractor, it was decided it would be best to
place down the 2 layers of asphalt in the spring to allow for good compaction to the
base.


2015
 Final touch up is made to tennis court and the 2 layers of asphalt are applied.
 The asphalt needs to cure out the oils and the surfacing and painting of lines will be


completed in 2016
 While working with the fence contractor to replace the fence, the fence contractor


recommended to us that the city could save money with installing a 6 foot fence on
the ends and around the corners instead of completely fencing in the entire court at
10 feet. With the tennis court being in a park setting and not built to regulation size,
the 6 foot height made sense. The contractor also mention that it becoming more
common to see 6 or 8 foot fences in these type of settings and that 10 fences are
more reserved for regulation size tennis courts or in areas where there is not much
room between nearby structures or if there are multiple courts.


I hope this summary helps you understand the project as it has progressed. The project did
change and was troublesome at times. The main concern of city staff was to build a great
tennis court that would last for many years and stay within the budget. I believe we have
accomplished a good end product that will be enjoyed by many for years to come.


I look forward to discussing this project more at the Public Works Committee meeting and
answer any questions you may have about the decisions that were made.








Date: September 9, 2015


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe


Subject: Pedestrian Safety Downtown


This agenda item was requested by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, who wanted to have Public
Safety and Public Works Committees review the downtown area for pedestrian safety
improvements.


I can provide some history as to past efforts to improve pedestrian safety in the downtown area
and other high volume pedestrian areas in the city.


 In the late 1990’s the city conducted a site inspection at various intersection downtown
and other high pedestrian areas in the city to monitor if motorists stopped for
pedestrians in the crosswalk. I don’t recall the exact results of the survey, but the
following improvements we made;


o City installed “In-Street Pedestrian Signs” in downtown district and at a couple
school crossings in the city to make motorist aware of pedestrians in the
crosswalk. This worked for a couple of years, but the signs were repeatedly hit
by motorists and emergency vehicles that they were more of a problem and were
removed.


o Pedestrian crossing signs were added to non-signalized intersections in the
downtown district and the “Take a Flag” program was started. The program has
been very successful and has expanded to other crossings in the city.


o Solar powered pedestrian signs were added to a couple locations outside of the
downtown area. These signs have been successful also, but on 4 lanes streets
they can be very dangerous if motorist in other lanes don’t stop.


I have provided the cost for pedestrian crosswalk products. Wisconsin State law is “Yield to
Pedestrians in Crosswalk”.


 There are 2 types of in-street pedestrians crossing signs – “fixed” that cost $275 dollars
each or “portable” that cost $308 dollars each (pictures included in packet).


 Solar Powered Pedestrian Crossing Signs (Currently on Main St/US Hwy 51 near Wal-
Mart) cost $5,000 dollars for complete set-up.
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Another possible solution is to start a program to raise awareness to motorist about yielding to
pedestrians in the crosswalk, and to educate pedestrians on the proper procedures for
crossing at non-signalized crosswalks. There is also an issue with pedestrians crossing at
mid-block.


The city may also want to consider trying a “Pedestrian Crossing Safety Enforcement
Program” and have the Police Department monitor the downtown and warn or issue tickets to
both motorists and pedestrians for violations. The Street Department has 2 new message
boards that could be used to assist with this program.


The City of Stoughton has received two awards for the efforts put forth to pedestrian safety;


 National Highway Traffic Safety Administration Demonstration Site – 2005-2008
Pedestrian Safety for Older Adults.


 Safe Communities of Madison/Dane County – 2013 Flag Safety Program


Please let me know if you have any questions.







From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Wednesday, September 09, 2015 1:28 PM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Pedestrian safety


For Public Works Committee Packet


From: Michael Engelberger
Sent: Monday, August 17, 2015 1:59 PM
To: Lana Kropf; Greg Leck
Cc: Paul Lawrence; Thomas Majewski; Karl Manthe; Donna Olson
Subject: Fwd: Pedestrian safety


Lana, please put this on our agenda for our next meeting and coordinate with public works so we
are on the same page on the issue. Thanks.


Michael Engelberger
Common Council Vice President
District #2 Alderperson
City of Stoughton
608-444-5990
MEngelberger@ci.Stoughton.wi.us


Sent from my iPad


Begin forwarded message:


From: Paul Lawrence <paullawrence@voyager.net>
Date: August 17, 2015 at 1:40:09 PM CDT
To: Thomas Majewski <TMajewski@ci.stoughton.wi.us>, Michael Engelberger
<MEngelberger@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Subject: Pedestrian safety


Tom and Mike: Would you please put on your next agenda - Public Safety and
Public Works - something about discussion and action on pedestrian safety in the
downtown area? As you recall, we've talked about this many times in the past. I
would really like the City to do something more proactively. Specifically, I'd like
us to discuss putting "stop for pedestrians" signs in the medians in the downtown
area. Over the past few months, I've seen time and time again pedestrians do one
of two things: wait forever as cars/trucks breeze past them while the pedestrian is
making it clear that they want to cross in the crosswalk, or run for their lives. I'd
like that to change.
Thanks for your time. Let me know if you have any questions.
Paul Lawrence
516-2392
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Date: August 5, 2015


To: Public Works Committee – Tom Majewski, Chair


From: Rodney Scheel, Director of Planning & Development
Michael Stacey, Zoning Administrator


Subject: DISCUSS ADAMS OUTDOOR ADVERTISING BILLBOARD


History:


The City purchased the property at 401 E. Main Street in 2006 from Dave Melton. This property
is where the billboard is currently located east of City Hall. Adams Outdoor Advertising entered
into a lease agreement with Dave Melton in 2005 that essentially runs to 2025 and currently the
City receives $2000/year from Adams related to the lease agreement.


Discussion:


We believe it is in the City’s best interest to end the lease in 2025 and require the billboard to be
removed. Though 2025 is still 10 years out, we believe we need to be prepared to notify Adams
Outdoor Advertising either now or in the future according to the lease agreement so we don’t
miss the deadline. Missing the deadline would allow the billboard to be there at least until 2035
or possibly indefinitely depending on how the lease agreement is interpreted.


The lease agreement and offer to purchase are provided for discussion/review.





































